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Monroe County Department of Human Services
Children’s Long-Term Support Programs and Citizens’ Advisory Committees

April 5th, 2018
Committee Members Present:  Chairperson Barbara Mlsna, Tom Anderson, Tim Fuhrmann, Ron Hamilton, Sharon Nelson, Tonya Olson, and Ryan Tichenor








Committee Members Excused:  Ann Allen, Theresa Burns Gilbert, Doug Flock, Cedric Schnitzler, and Kay Steinhoff
Human Services Staff Present:  Daina Dobbs, Social Work Supervisor; Ashley Hoekstra, Erica Brandau, and Gina Phelps, Social Workers; and Cathy Abbott, Administrative Services Coordinator
Call to Order and Introductions:  Chairperson Barbara Mlsna called the meeting to order at 1:02 p.m. followed by introductions of those present.
Approval of Meeting Minutes for October 19th, 2017 – Discussion/Action:  After brief review, A MOTION MADE BY TIM FUHRMANN, SECONDED BY TONYA OLSON, CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the minutes from October 19th, 2017.
Agency Program Updates – Discussion:  
Child Abuse Prevention Awareness Month Activities:  Daina Dobbs announced that April is being recognized in the County as Child Abuse Prevention Awareness Month.  She noted several activities that have been organized to commemorate this month’s recognition including a proclamation signed the previous day, blue ribbons by the park, banner over Water Street in Sparta, a student art and poem competition with winning entries being placed on a t-shirt that have been sold, and an article in the local newspaper.
Child Abuse Neglect (CAN) Reporting Partnership:  Ms. Dobbs and Ron Hamilton updated the Committee members on the developments concerning the Child Abuse Neglect (CAN) Reporting Partnership, a four-county partnership among Taylor, Monroe, Chippewa, and Pepin Counties, planned to begin by July 1st.  This partnership will receive and process all child abuse/neglect referrals for all four counties in the future.  Members were provided specific details about the implementation of a toll-free phone line, the procedures that will be utilized by the four staff that will receive and process referrals, as well as planned outreach with community/partner agencies.
Agency Move to the Historic Courthouse:  Mr. Hamilton informed Committee members of anticipated plans for the agency to target moving into the Historic Courthouse sometime in early June.  He outlined remodeling efforts that have been underway since early this year and recognized the significant efforts of agency administrative staff in developing detailed plans for the remodeling, as well as identifying office space needs for current and future staff.

Mr. Hamilton also explained that due to very close quarters for the Behavioral Health staff, the agency has initiated telework effective in April that will allow Social Work staff to work outside of the office some days of the week.  He reviewed that participating staff were required to sign 
an agreement outlining specific details for working outside of the office concerning their workspace set-up and guidelines to assure proper technology and a confidential work setting.
Planning and Implementation of MyEvolv Software and Electronic Records:  Mr. Hamilton and Ms. Dobbs informed Committee members that a new software system is being implemented effective July 1st for all client data functions for the Children’s Long-Term Support and Birth to Three Programs, client data and scheduling for the Aging and Disability Resource Center’s Transportation Program, as well as tracking charts and logging record releases.  Implementation of this software will add to the four other major software programs utilized within the agency that include Avatar for Behavioral Health (Mental Health, Substance Abuse, and Adult Protective Services), EWISACWIS for Child Protective Services and Juvenile Delinquency, CWW for Economic Support, and SAMS for Aging and Disability Resource Center.
2017 Budget:  Mr. Hamilton shared that auditors are due to review the 2017 budget in May and he anticipates final figures in June.  He noted that last year’s budget was exceeded by $400,000, which was offset by additional revenue from the agency’s remaining Reserve Fund and WIMCR that totaled $130,000.  After this additional revenue adjustment, the agency’s budget is expected to be approximately $157,000 over budget for 2017.  Mr. Hamilton noted that the budget figures for 2018 had been increased with a bit higher county levy to hopefully assist with offsetting the significant increases experienced in children and adult placements over this past year.  Also noted was the impact that the county’s meth and opiate issues reflect on the children’s placements and increased costs associated with family related issues.
Review of Children’s Long-Term Support Programs (CLTS) Programs - Discussion:
Program Brochure:  Ashley Hoekstra distributed a program brochure and provided details about the referral process utilized with the Children’s Long-Term Support Program through Compass-WI.  She also outlined the various types of services that can be available to children once they are included in the programs. 
Wait List Update and Quarterly Spreadsheet:  Gina Phelps explained that the three Social Workers working in the Children’s Long-Term Support Programs increased efforts last October to reduce the waiting list.  The State’s plan is that by March of 2019, there will be no children remaining on any waiting lists within the State.  Early in 2016, the number of children on the waiting list had been reduced to 10 through efforts of increased staff working in the program.  As of last October, there were 30 children on the list, which has now grown to 36.  The staff have been targeting since last fall to remove at least three children per month from the waiting list; however, it was noted that there appears to be increased referrals perhaps attributed to more media coverage and awareness about available services.   Staff noted that also adding to the increased referrals, children have been incorporated through the Autism Waiver Program, a program that previously had been handled through a State contracted agency and subsequently, was turned over to the County’s responsibility this past year.  Committee members complimented staff for their diligent efforts in working to reduce the waiting list and provide much needed services to children through these programs.
Program Audit:  Staff reported that program services provided in 2016 were audited by the State last fall and another audit is scheduled for May of this year.  From the audit last fall, areas were identified that not only improved service delivery, but also better complied with State guidelines.  Since results from the audit were implemented, staff have been reviewing client records to assure that all are ready for the upcoming audit in May.
Development of Program Procedures:  Committee members were informed that staff are working to review current procedures utilized with the Children’s Long-Term Support Program to assure that these procedures are consistent among all staff involved in the program.  It is anticipated that once the manual has been reviewed and updated, procedures will be shared with this Committee, reviewed regularly, and made available to all staff working in the program.
Financial Report:  A financial report was provided to the Committee noting the 2017 allocation for Children’s Long-Term Support Programs was $534,989 with expenses being $518,328 due to some high cost and larger projects that were funded.  Projected revenue for the 2018 budget has been reduced to $415,500.  It was also noted that the Autism revenue for 2018 is $47,302.
Approval of Plans – Discussion/Action:   Ms. Dobbs updated that at the meeting last fall, the requests for high cost expenditures were subsequently approved by the State and have been completed.  She shared that the State has changed their procedures for future high cost requests and noted that Children’s Long-Term Support Program (CLTS) requests just need to be submitted to the State along with two bids and their decision would be anticipated back between two to six weeks.  It was noted that any high cost Children’s Community Options Program (CCOP) requests would still be reviewed by this Committee for approval.
Schedule Next Meeting Date/Time/Location:  The next meeting date/time was established for Thursday, October 4th, 2018 at 1:00 p.m.  Topics for this meeting will be determined at a later date; however, Ms. Dobbs indicated that it may be proper timing for review and approval of the Children’s Community Options Program Plan.  The location was left undetermined dependent on whether the agency’s move to the Courthouse is complete at that time.  It was also noted that Committee members were invited to attend the agency’s Annual Public Budget meeting that will be scheduled in conjunction with either the August or September Health and Human Services Board meeting regular meeting dates.
Adjournment (approximately 3:00 p.m.):  With no further topics for discussion,, A MOTION MADE BY SHARON NELSON, SECONDED BY TOM ANDERSON, CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m.


Respectfully submitted:
Cathy L. Abbott







Administrative Services Coordinator
/cla

